

1001 SW Baseline • Hillsboro, OR • 97123

September 21, 1995

Senator Mark Hatfield 711 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Hatfield,

It is with great pleasure that I invite you to attend our 30 year birthday celebration on October 20, 1995. We will also be dedicating our new Multi-Service Center in Hillsboro.

We would be honored to have you share a few words with us on this special occasion for our agency. We are planning an Open House of the new facility from 3:30 till 6:30 PM. Our formal building dedication will be at 5:30 PM.

The agency has gone through many changes in the past 30 years and the latest is our new name and logo. Washington County Community Action Organization (WCCAO) has become Community Action Organization.

Your support of our work through the years has been deeply appreciated. We hope that you will be able to join with us as we look back over the past 30 years and celebrate the present and future with our new facility.

We understand that your schedule in Washington, D.C. is quite busy, but if it is possible we would be excited to have you join with us in celebration.

Sincerely,

Cynthia Hirst Board Chair

Board of Directors: Representative Chuck Carpenter • Mayor Rob Drake • Commissioner Andy Duyck • Margaret Eickmann • Mayor Gordon Faber

Jeff Fish • Guadalupe Flores • Councilwoman Darlene Greene • Cindy Hirst • Mayor Walt Hitchcock • Shirley Huffman • Charlotte Karvia

John Kelly • Maria Loredo • Sandy Miller • Mayor Lou Ogden • Priscilla Orozco • Katrina Pirkle • Dick Porn • Sherry Robinson

Bob Shoemaker • Catherine Spinelli • Dick Stenson • Russell Wilkinson • Gregory Zuffrea • Executive Director: Jerralynn Ness

